Update Nurudeen Yakubu - March 2022

Dear sponsors,

I am very glad for the opportunity that you have given me again to update you about myself, my family and my education, and I am always ready to do it upon your request, and I hope this update will find you in perfect mood for your attention.

To begin my update, my family and I will like to send a never ending appreciation to my kind donators for supporting me achieve my dream of becoming a health professional, and also to all workers in your noble foundation for doing a good job. Our appreciation also goes to Ellis Meuleman my buddy, who saw me as a brillant but needy student and helped me secured the schorlaship to the iSTEPUP foundation, also helped me pay part of my tution fees. We appreciates you all.

Ghana is one of the Covid -19 pandemic countries so my family and I still practice some of the safety measures such as regular handwashing, wearing nose masks etc in order to protect our selves from the virus attack. Thanks to the government who also played his part in providing the citizens with vaccines in order to combat the virus and I thank God because ,most of my family members and I have taken the vaccine in order to stay safe.

To end my update, I will like to inform my kind sponsors that I have successfully ended my two years of study in December, 2021 both the academic and the Nurses And Midwifery Council lincensure examination (N&MC) which included both theory and practicals. I am now a graduate with a certificate as a health assistant nurse, hoping to be employed soon. I will send my certificate to my donators when it is ready. I wish you all the best. This update is coming from Nurudeen Yakubu from Nurses And Midwifery College - Nalerigu, Ghana.